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Welcome to the 

Protestant Reformed Christian School
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(A collection of helpful hints)
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Parents,

Welcome to the Protestant Reformed Christian School. We pray for your child’s spiritual growth and academic development while attending this school. Please take a few minutes to read the following pages carefully and acquaint yourself and your child to the information. 
While the following pages may address many topics, there will likely be an outstanding question. Please feel free to contact myself, or any of the office staff as needed.

Sincerely,

Mrs. Rebecca Maatman

PRCS Kindergarten Teacher

Home phone 708-906-8935
Email  rmaatman5525@att.net
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Some of the goals of Kindergarten include stimulating a child’s learning, developing a love of learning and reading, and encouraging each child to challenge himself/herself for future academic and life success. Primarily, the goal of kindergarten is training the children in the fear, love, and honor of God by teaching spiritual principles and doctrines throughout the curriculum.
Eligibility

Children who have reached their 5th birthday by September 1 are eligible for enrollment into kindergarten. If you are unsure of your child’s developmental readiness, please contact Mrs. Maatman for indications of readiness or a readiness evaluation. 
 Please feel free to discuss any concerns regarding your child’s progress with Mrs. Maatman.
Kindergartners should have completed the physical exam and immunization requirements. Please contact Mrs. Patti Lenting for further information and the forms needed for completion. 

Registration

The school board has decided to collect registration information for grades K-12 by June 1. We plan to send home the registration material to each family in May and will expect it back by the end of the month. This mailer will only include the registration information. 
At Beginner’s Day you will also complete a yellow information sheet with your child’s name, your name, address, and phone number. We will use this form for your child’s cumulative file and for accessing important emergency information. This form should be completed and turned into the office by March 29, 2019.
Mrs. Maatman has a pink sheet that she would like to have you fill out today. This has listed a few questions about your child and his/her family. This is so she can gain a bit of knowledge about each child prior to the first day of school. 
There is also a permission slip to use your child’s picture on the blog. Your child’s name will never be posted and you may revoke this permission at any time.
Additionally, over the summer prior to Kindergarten, you will receive a notice of tuition dues. Please complete this with a signature and an initial installment of payment. The tuition notice includes bus payment,
and if applicable, milk, and band fees. 

For additional questions regarding tuition and payment options, please contact a member of the school board. 
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Kindergarten classes are conducted Monday ,Wednesday, and Thursday, starting each day at 8:15 AM and ending at 3:00 PM. The doors to school open at 8:00 AM. The doors at school are locked during the school day. If you need to bring a forgotten item to school, please come to the office, and make arrangements with the office staff. 
The kindergartners enter through the main entry doors on the East side of school. They exit school through the North doors to go home if they do not take the bus.
The school year calendar will be published in the May Reflector.

The Home School Announcer is added to the school website every Monday. Also, monthly calendars of school and church events are updated every month, and attached to the Home School Announcer on the website.
Hot lunches are ordered through RenWeb on the school’s website. **Please do not order hot lunch until after Mrs. Maatman has sent home the list of special days that affect Kindergarten hot lunch. **
Class Schedule

The kindergarten children arrive and will daily hang their own coats and backpacks in their locker. They then remain in the classroom until school begins. Every day begins with prayer and singing. 
They have a recess break @ 10AM. Snack is generally right before the morning break. Each student will take a turn and bring a snack to share with the class. Mrs. Maatman asks that you not send candy for snack time, but rather save that for birthday treats. Please include 3 extras; one for the teacher, one for the teacher aide, and one for the school administrator. The children love to share with Mr. Van Overloop and this gives them an opportunity to see the other side of school. This also gives the kids and Mr. Van Overloop a chance to get to know each other. Mrs. Maatman sends out a snack schedule after school begins.
During lunch time, the children will have a choice of white or chocolate milk, or orange drink. The opportunity to order the beverage of choice is on the registration form.  If you do not want to order milk, your child may bring a drink from home.
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The Kindergartners attend chapel with the rest of the school once a week, on Wednesdays. Chapel is usually led by Mr. Van Overloop, the school administrator. Occasionally there is a guest speaker. They will learn the chapel theme song, as well as many other psalms and hymns throughout the year. They also will have regular Bible verses to memorize.
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Consistent attendance is expected of every child. Please notify the office in the morning before school starts if your child is ill. They will send a notice to Mrs. Maatman. The office staff, Mrs. Maatman, or Mrs. Patti Lenting needs to be notified if your child contracts a communicable disease, like mumps, measles, chicken pox, etc. Please notify Mrs. Maatman if you have a scheduled absence or you anticipate your child to be out for an extended period.
Kindergartners tend to have lots of colds and viruses, and easily spread them to others. Please encourage and practice good hand washing after every sneeze, sniffle, and wipe of a runny nose. Mrs. Maatman encourages this at school as well.
If your child has a fever, they must be fever free (without medicine) for 24 hours before coming back to school. 
Dress Code

Kindergartners participate in many physical activities , not only at recess, but throughout the day. Please dress your child with this in mind. Clothing should be appropriate for weather conditions, warm, rainy and cold. They should not wear flip flops or loose sandals when the weather is warm, but rather shoes with good support. Shorts are generally not permitted in the school unless the forecast is 80 degrees or higher in Dyer, IN. When the winter settles in, please remember hats, gloves and scarves and boots. Also, during the winter it is important that the kids have a pair of shoes to wear in the classroom. Indiana State Law requires a fire drill every month, so we must be prepared to walk outside in all kinds of weather. 
The kids will need a pair of gym shoes to wear in the gym. This extra pair of gym shoes will be kept in their locker. If possible, Velcro tie shoes are the best for gym (.
·  Classroom Mothers

The room mothers are chosen at the first Ladies Auxiliary meeting, usually scheduled for the second Tuesday of September. The room mothers assist with field trips and classroom special occasions, like the Christmas party, Beginner’s Day, etc. Ashley VanBaren and Brandi Dykshorn were the room mothers for 2018-19 and will answer any questions you may have about being a room mother. If you are interested in joining Ladies Auxiliary, please contact the secretary. 
Class of 2019-2020
Mrs. Maatman will send a class list home, with a snack schedule for the kids during the first week of school. 
Special treats for birthday celebrations are always welcome. Notice of other celebrations or field trips will come during the school year. Mrs. Maatman sends a weekly update of activities, the letter of the week for Show and Tell, as well as learning objectives and projects of the children. Please watch for notices of Open House, the Kindergarten program, and parent-teacher conferences.
Mrs. Maatman’s Blog
The blog can be found on the school website under publications. I regularly put the weekly note on the blog and not-so-regularly put up pictures, quotes from the kids, tidbits of information and other Kindergarten happenings. [image: image11.jpg]



